TOWN OF OGDEN DUNES WATERWORKS

115 Hillcrest Road Ogden Dunes, Indiana (219) 762-2441

Ogden Dunes Board of Water Directors
Luke Brennan, Director
Brad Wood, Director
Greg Casimer, Director

Waterworks Manager Charles Litzkow

July 12, 2017

Subj: Backflow Preventer Testing

Dear Ogden Dunes Resident:

Each spring we are required by IDEM to get the backflow preventers inspected and checked to be sure they are in working order.

This year it is even more important than in the past that all residents comply. IDEM will be doing a Town inspection sometime in the near future and will be inspecting our records and possibly checking a few installations.

Additionally, the Sprinkler and Pool Contractors have been advised that they cannot start a system without the necessary backflow preventer in place. Failure on their part to comply could result in loss of their license to work in Ogden Dunes.

We originally asked that the tests be completed by June 15, 2017, then extended that date until July 15, 2017. We now request that you or your contractor forward your valid 2017 testing certificate no later than August 30, 2017. There will be no further extensions granted to this deadline.

Failure to comply could result in your water service being terminated without further notice.

For those who are uncertain what contractor to hire to test your backflow device, go online to ogdendunes.in.gov. At the top of the page, click on the Search tab. When the Search box appears, type in Backflow. Several informative advisories have been posted regarding the requirement for device testing, along with a list of the approved, townlicensed companies who will test. The Water Works does not set the fees for this test. If you still have questions, please contact the Water Works at 219-762-2441 or water.works@ogdendunes.in.gov.

Sincerely,

Mike Teeling Ogden Dunes WaterWorks